[image: image15.jpg]|iverpool LPC



        


Liverpool LPC AGENDA
	
	Item
	Detail
	Time 

	1
	Welcome, introductions and housekeeping 
	Declarations of interest, Nolan Principles, fire safety and turn mobiles off.
	9:30am



	2
	Apologies for absence 
	To receive
	9:32am

	3
	Minutes of the last LPC meeting
	To confirm as a true and proper record.
	9:33am

	4
	Actions of minutes
	To discuss
	9:35am

	5
	LPC business 

	5.1 CPCF 2019-2024

5.2 Simon Dukes event feedback and preparation for PSNC representative visit.

5.3 Primary Care Network update, mapping and working.

5.4 Visit from Ian Cubbin, PSNC representative.

Lunch

5.5 Dashboard Update

5.6 Services Update

5.7 Contractor reporting

5.8 Business Support Officer Hardware

5.9 Medication Shortage Document

5.10 Officer’s Reports

5.11 Staff Personal Development Plan sign-off.

5.12 BSA Payment Concerns

5.13 Forthcoming PSNC Training and Conference.

5.14 Regional joint working update

5.15 Contract Update

5.16 Forthcoming Meeting Attendance


	9:50am

1:00pm

1:30pm

1:45pm

2:00pm

2:15pm

2:20pm

2:45pm

2:50pm

3:10pm

3:30pm

3:40pm

3:42pm

3:44pm

	6
	Finance
	6.1 Treasurer’s Report 
	3:45pm

	7
	Any other business
	
	3:55pm

	8
	Date and time of next meeting. 
	Thursday 5th September 2019

60 Hope Street
	Close 4:00pm


25th July 2019
	Members
	Apr
	Jun
	Jul
	Sep
	Oct
	Nov
	Jan
	Mar
	Attendance

	JD
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	Meeting cancelled
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	2/2

	LD
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	EG
	0
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	DJ
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	KM
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	DP
	0
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	DSP
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	AM
	0
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	GW
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	2/2

	JF
	0
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	TOTAL
	6
	
	8
	
	
	
	
	
	


Present and Apologies        






       Attendance Statistics 2019/20
	 
	Name
	Designation

	Members:
	Kathy McCarthy (KM)
	Chair

	
	Leah Davies (LD)
	Vice-Chair

	
	David Barker (DB)
	Engagement Officer 

	
	Joe Clarke (JC)
	Business Support Officer

	
	Gemma Whitehead (GW)
	Member

	
	John Davey (JD)
	Member

	
	James Forshaw (JF)
	Member

	
	David Porter (DP)
	Member

	
	Anna Mir (AM)
	Member

	Absent:
	Matt Harvey (MH)
	Chief Officer

	
	Dave Jones (DJ)
	Member

	
	Eric Goodwin (EG)
	Member


	No. 
	Item
	Action

	1
	Welcome, Introductions and Housekeeping
	 

	1.1
	Members were welcomed by the chair and reminded to switch off all mobile phones.  

	

	2
	Apologies
	

	2.1
	MH was not present in person, however, attended via phone link.  Apologies were given from EG or DP.  Members discussed the continued absence of EG.  As per the LPC constitution, if a member misses three meetings consecutively, their seat is declared vacant unless the committee are content with the explanation of absence on the committee for EG and after discussion it was decided to declare his seat vacant and send EG a letter expressing their thanks and gratitude for his services on the committee over the years.  MH to action this.  KM reported that CCA have failed to appoint a replacement for JTS within three months of informing them of the vacancy.  As per the LPC constitution, members are able to fill the vacancy themselves.  MH had discussed the vacancy with an ex-CCA member, who would be happy to rejoin the committee.  MH to action this with DS.  MH/JC to try and fill the independent vacancy as soon as possible. 
	Action – MH

Action – MH/JC

	3
	Minutes of the Last Meeting
	

	3.1
	Minutes from the last meeting were agreed as being a true and accurate record.  JC to add to the website.
	Action - JC

	4
	Matters Arising/Actions from minutes
	 

	4.1


	Members went through the previous minutes and discussed actions.  Outstanding actions were carried over and are in the shaded section of the action log below.

MH added updates to the matters arising/actions from minutes via a telephone call.
	

	5
	LPC Business
	

	5.1
5.2
5.3

5.4

5.5

5.6

5.7

5.8

5.9

5.10

5.11

5.12

5.13

5.14

5.15

5.16


	CPCF 2019-2024
Members listened to and watched the PSNC CPCF webinar from last night (23/7/19) during the meeting and discussed what was on the document as well as how this will affect community pharmacy in the short term and the long term.  
Simon Dukes event feedback and preparation for PSNC representative visit
Members discussed potential questions to ask Ian Cubbin, PSNC regional representative.  JD raised a point about the dissemination of information around hub and spoke and he will address this with Ian Cubbin.  
Primary Care Networks update, mapping and working

Members were split into two groups to go through the PCN pack and the working document.  JC made the necessary changes to the PCN pack during today’s meeting so that the document is ready to go out to contractors.  JC to email final document to MH and DB.  KM, DSP and GW looked at the PNC brochure and sorted out some of the wording.  They found that most of the brochure was very wordy and needed to be amended accordingly.  DSP shared that there needed to be a summary at the beginning that sums up the document and if members wanted to read more, they have the option.  Members expressed their thanks to MH for all of his hard work so far regarding PNC’s.
Visit from Ian Cubbin, PSNC representative

(56 mins-) Ian gave members an update on the recent contract announcement and the ongoing negotiations.  
JD raised his query with Ian regarding supply issues and hub and spoke etc.  Ian acknowledged how much technology has improved within the last five years and acknowledged that if technology continues to improve and evolve then who knows where we will be in the next five years.  JD also asked about the potential use of Hub and Spoke.  Ian suggested that Hub and Spoke were one of the ways forward but that it would be an equality for all contractors.  
JD asked various other questions around the board members regarding the contract negotiations and how decisions came about as well as his personal feeling that independent contractors are half a step behind.  Ian’s response was that the Nolan principles and the contract provides support for independent contractors and that whilst in negotiations it is easier to liaise and negotiate with multiples.
MH asked Ian about his advice on whether we should be focusing on creating a provider company.  Ian suggested that this is something we should be thinking about.  Ian suggested that this discussion would continue at the next MALPS meeting.
Dashboard Update

DB gave members an update regarding CPAF Lite and PH Reporting as well as IG toolkit.  Members thanked JC for the sterling work he had done in DB’s absence to improve contractor uptake in these.  DB also showed members which contractors were currently on zero readings for BHF and EHC and the next steps regarding these.  DB shared information around smoking cessation and which contractors needed support into effectively delivering this service.  Finally, DB shared the year to date and quarterly summary on savings, costs and items not dispensed through the Not Dispensed service.  DB has already liaised with these contractors to try and ensure how they can take advantage of services and how the LPC can help and support them. 
DB shared the he was starting to look at the data from Pharmdata and use the data to identify contractors who need support and guidance.
Services Update

CATC PGD’s - MH shared that he is trying to get CATC PGD services commissioned.  MH have a few meetings lined up in the coming weeks regarding this.  MH expressed that this is unlikely to change in the short term.  The PGD’s are likely to be Cheshire and Wirral style ones that can later be changed into the Stafford style wherever applicable.  DSP asked if the payments for CATC and DMIRS would be two separate payments.  MH said that it is currently two payments but that this might not be the case in the future.
PAMAN – MH has met with them and set up the PharmOutcomes template.  PANAM have identified contractors whom they will be working with (16 pharmacies).
EHC – MH attended a recent workshop with the council regarding contracts around EHC and Chlamydia.  MH shared that there were potential plans to expand further EHC contracts with Liverpool pharmacies, and start a Quick-start contraception service.
Medicine’s Optimisation Service – MH is still trying to get this service commissioned.  He has been given feedback on how to improve the application which won’t be finalised until next April.

Blood Pressure – there are various issues around the three blood pressure services on PharmOutcomes but that these issues were being ironed out with NHS England. 
Contractor Reporting

MH expressed that we are not currently taking a proactive approach with those contractors who are in the middle of the road with service uptake and contract reporting.  He suggested we need to support them more via a reporting mechanism that Cheshire and Wirral LPC use.  Members agreed and a discussion was had around the document.  DSP said that there were a few slight issues around making it like for like and relevant for each area.  He said that the document was ever changing but that it was a good foundation for a positive way forward in supporting these relevant contractors.  Whilst DB is supporting those at the lower end of the scale, we need to do more as an LPC to support those who are doing well but could do better, with support.  Members suggested that once the PCN networks are sorted out it would be easier to link like for like contractors and that the information we send out to them would be tailored.  Action JC, MH and DB to look at this document and amend as necessary.
Business Support Officer Hardware

As HSHK LPC have bought JC’s phone and laptop, members agreed that Liverpool LPC would no longer invoice HSHK for DB’s phone and laptop; as the two will cancel each other out.  However, JC will invoice HSHK LPC for the two 5ths of DB’s laptop and phone for the last financial year.  JC to action this. 
Medication Shortage Document

This is a document that HSHK LPC have produced with Halton CCG.  The head of Liverpool Medicines Management team have suggested that Liverpool use this document too.  MH suggested that we look at the document in today’s meeting.  AM suggested that we need to include information around SSP’s due to the issues that other areas have had, for clarification.  MH to action this.  JD suggested that we could also add some information about branded generics.  It was decided that we didn’t need to add this information.
Officer’s Reports

This had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Members raised a few issues about the timing of the document being sent out and that this would need to be rectified for the next meeting.
Staff Personal Development Plan sign-off

Members discussed the staff PDP’s.  Members looked at MH’s PDP in the meeting and spoke about the targets.  MH gave an update as to their relevance.  All staff PDP’s were given the go ahead as the document to use for reviews.
BSA Payment Concerns

DP raised a concern that if BSA make a mistake in the drug tariff/out of pocket expenses we have no way of finding out, and appeal against the decision.  However, if a contractor makes a mistake the BSA make a decision and ‘punish’ the contractor without recompense.  DP asked how best we can go about this to try and solve this issue.  He suggested that MH speaks with other chief officers to try and speak with the PSNC regarding the BSA.  All members to email MH with their specific issues so that he has something email to all Chief Officers/PSNC.
Forthcoming PSNC Training and Conference

25th September – we can send up to three members.  MH/KM and GW and JD expressed that they would like to attend on behalf of the LPC.  JC to book GW and JD on to the conference in the first instance.
JD asked what was happening with media training.  MH to ask PSNC when the next media training is scheduled.  MH to action this.
Regional Joint Working Update

All documents were shared ahead of the meeting.  Recent meetings centered around PCN mapping and preparing documents that support the implementation of PCN’s.
Contract Update

MH shared that he had received a contract application for a new pharmacy in Kirkdale.  Members discussed the application and noted how there was no gap in provision within the PNA to suggest a pharmacy is required in that area.  Those members present without a declaration of interest in the application voted unanimously to reject the application.  MH will write a response to Primary Care Support England and asked for any further comments to be forwarded to him within the next two weeks.  MH to send through a response on behalf of Liverpool LPC.  MH advised that Boots at Marybone, would be closing on 17th August 2019.
Forthcoming Meeting Attendance

MH is able to attend all required meetings until the next committee meeting.
	Action – JC

Action – MH/DB/JC

Action – JC

Action – MH

Action – MH

Action – All

Action – JC

Action – MH

Action – All

Action - MH
	

	
	
	

	6
	Treasurers Report
	 

	6.1

	DSP send out the draft accounts in preparation for the annual report.  He asked members to reply with any comments before the annual report is being sent out.
DSP gave members an update of the current account funds, along with income and expenditure.  DSP expressed that he had created a document in which he will share with the papers for the next meeting.
	Action - All


	7
	Any Other Business
	

	7.1

7.2
7.3

7.4


	Consultation on drug reimbursement reforms – JD, JF, DP and AM will look through this document and feedback their thoughts by Friday 15th August to JC so that this information can be collated before the next meeting.   JC to collate this information for papers for the next meeting.
GW expressed that she had had a query regarding some of the apps (patient access) that patients can order their scripts through and that it can negatively impact on independent contractors, as well as advertising specific pharmacies.  MH explained that this issue was previously rectified and that all three apps have been approved by NHS England.  MH also explained that this doesn’t affect direct patient ordering.  
DSP brought up the fact that £300 has come out of the account for ASANA.  MH and JC explained what ASANA was and how useful it was a tool for clear collaborative working for the officers.  MH apologised that the money had come out of the account and that we were on a free month’s trial.  Due to the cancellation of the June meeting this cost was overlooked.  Members agreed that we would pay for this and re-discuss this and its impact later on in the year.  
DB shared the latest training from Virtual Outcomes and that contractors are not using this vital training tool.  Members expressed that they would like to view this data on a monthly basis.  JC to speak with Richard at Virtual Outcomes about sending through monthly data.  JC to add this task as a monthly task on ASANA to send through to members.
	Action – AM/JD/DP/JF 

Action – JC
Action - JC

Action - JC

	8
	Date and time of next meeting
	Future Meetings:

	8.1 
	Next meeting and annual AGM will be on Thursday 5th September 2019 at 60 Hope Street, Liverpool, L1 9BZ


	10th Oct 2019
28th Nov 2019


Action List:  Shaded actions are carried over from previous minutes.
	Min
	Action
	Person
	Update

	
	Create a risk register for LPC finances.
	DSP
	

	
	Arrange a meeting with Liverpool City Council regarding EHC service prescription advice.
	JD
	

	
	Produce a briefing Guide regarding e-TCP (TCAM)
	LD
	

	
	Send LPC policies to KM and DSP to review before the next LPC meeting
	MH
	

	
	Liaise with Paul Brennan regarding ND data
	MH/JD
	

	
	Engage with multiples regarding EHC promotional materials
	DB
	

	2.1
	MH to speak to Dave Sanchez regarding LPC member vacancy
	MH
	

	2.1
	MH to send a letter to EG on behalf of LPC members
	MH
	

	2.1
	Send out comms for Independent member vacancy 
	MH/JC
	

	3.1
	Add previous minutes to the website
	JC
	

	5.3
	Email amended PCN pack document to MH
	JC
	Actioned

	5.7
	Finalise PCN Mapping
	MH/DB/JC
	

	5.8
	Invoice HSHK LPC for 2 5ths of DB’s hardware for last financial year
	JC
	

	5.9
	Action Medicine Shortage Document queries
	MH
	

	5.12
	Speak with other CEO’s regarding BSA Payment concerns
	MH
	

	5.12
	Email MH with specific BSA Payment concerns
	ALL
	

	5.13 
	Book GW and JD on to LPC Conference 2019
	JC
	

	5.13
	Ask PSNC when next media training is likely to happen.
	MH
	

	5.15
	Look through new contract application and email MH with specific responses
	ALL
	

	5.15
	Take responses regarding new contract application back to NHS England
	MH
	

	6.1
	Reply to comments about the annual report in due course before 28-day period
	ALL
	

	7.1
	Consultation on drug reimbursement reforms - look through this document and feedback their thoughts by Friday 15th August to JC
	JD/AM/DP/JF
	

	7.1
	Collate the info above for the papers for the next meeting
	JC
	

	7.4
	JC to speak with Richard at Virtual Outcomes about sending through monthly data
	JC
	

	7.4
	JC to add this task as a monthly task on ASANA to send through to members
	JC
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